
Town of Boscawen 
Police Committee 

 
Meeting Minutes – Draft 

October 9, 2018 
 

PC DM 10.09.18 

Bill Urbach called the meeting to order at 6:00 PM. 

In attendance: Chief Wyman, Bill Urbach, Kevin Sullivan, Barbara Randall and new member, 

Paul Dickey 

Kevin Sullivan motioned to accept minutes. Barbara Randall seconded. All in favor. 

Paul Dickey was welcomed to the committee. His appointment letter will be signed by the 

Selectmen at their next meeting.  

Chief Wyman reported Officer Cooper has left the department. Bruce Barton, a graduate of 

Rivier University, recently finished an internship with Boscawen PD and will soon be attending 

the Police Academy as Boscawen’s newest patrolman.  

The department has been dealing with nonstop calls for numerous drug-related and mental health 

issues. All officers are trained to administer Narcan to members of the force in the event of 

contamination or the public due to overdose. Narcan is made available to the department through 

Penacook Rescue. 

The new cruiser has arrived and is currently being equipped. It will be on the road within the 

next few weeks. 

The BPD’s annual Halloween Party will be held on October 30th (Gate Night) from 5:00-

8:00PM. Several members offered to be on hand to hand out candy and slices of pizza. Trick-or-

Treaters can look forward to a haunted house and maybe a few big trucks. 

Det. Adinolfo will once again teach D.A.R.E. to Boscawen Elementary’s 5th graders.  

Bill Urbach motioned to adjourn. Kevin Sullivan seconded. All in favor. 

Next meeting: January 15, 2019 at 6:00PM. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Barbara Randall 

 

  


